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As Salaamu Alaikum and Eid Mubarak, 

It’s humbling for me to participate in the Eid ul Fitr celebrations of the 
Muslim Filipino Association of Canada (MFAC)  at the  TARIC 
Islamic Centre in Toronto.

This year’s Eid ul Fitr celebrations are extraordinary because MFAC is 
observing the 15th anniversary since the founding of their organization.
I am truly optimistic that the leadership of President Jonathan Macala, 
along with the executive board, and all the working committees will 
continue to make MFAC a vibrant organization in service to its members 
while actively reaching out to cooperate with other communities. 
Congratulations MFAC on reaching this cherished milestone! 

In addition, MFAC’s Eid ul Fitr celebrations will be highlighting the 75th 
anniversary of the Philippine-Canada Bilateral Relations, featuring, “A 
Glimpse to the Muslim-Filipino History, Culture, and Arts.” 
Personally, I am fascinated to learn of this multi-dimensional 
cooperation, which has contributed significantly to the stability and 
prosperity of both countries. Congratulations to the Philippines and 
Canada on achieving this unique milestone of bilateral relations! 

Congratulations again, and I am excited to witness your continued 
success, in shaa Allaah

           Imam Shaykh Imran Ally
           

lawenforcementimam@gmail.com

647-298-4117

38 Quatro Crescent
Brampton ON, L6P2T5

Resident Imam
• TARIC Islamic Centre

Vice President
• Canadian Council of Imams

Chaplain
• Badge Of Life Canada
• Boots On The Ground 
• Humber River Health 
• Kipling Acres Long-Term Care Home

Board Member
• Ontario Premier’s Council on 
Equality of Opportunity 
• Canadian Multifaith Federation 
Advisory Council Member
• DEEN Support Services 

Instructor 
• FBI National Academy Associates 
(FBINAA) 

Co-Founder
• Yusuf’s Day Of Hope

Life has difficult roads which often lead to
amazing destinations. The best is yet to come! 


